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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

COVID-19 (Coronavirus) 

The College, like the wider community, is faced with circumstances that are changing rapidly. No sooner 

had I sent an email last week to the community regarding the cancellation of sport with other schools and 

professional development, but that we would continue with assemblies and mass than the advice was 

changed. We are no longer having assemblies and our St Patrick’s Day Mass was cancelled. This was 

disappointing, but necessary. As I have said in previous correspondence, the College is being advised by 

the Lismore Catholic Schools’ Office who are liaising with NSW Health. The current advice is that it is better 

for schools to remain open. Staff are being upskilled for the potential of students and\or staff working from 

home. I want to thank staff for the positive manner in which they have approached this preparation. It 

shows their commitment to our students. 

 

Today you were sent Online Learning Guidelines for Parents/Caregivers which will assist in supporting both 

students and the College. There was also a survey informing us of your internet capabilities at home. I ask 

that you complete this for us to enable the College to meet your student’s needs. 

 

I understand that the school has sent multiple communications out to you. Because of the changing nature 

of the situation, this is unavoidable if we are to keep you up to date. I will try and be clear and succinct 

with any updates. 

 

You may hear rumours about students being away from the College. I can assure you if the College is 

aware of any confirmed cases we will act quickly. If school was to close the College would send both an 

email and a text informing you of this. I also understand that although the College is open some parents 

are uneasy about sending their children to school in this climate. The College will provide both traditional 

learning at the College and resources for learning at home to try and cater for all students. 

 

I would urge you to be conservative in your actions regarding the health and safety of you and your loved 

ones. I am encouraging our community to be calm and follow the advice as it comes to us. 

 

Both the Federal Government Health and NSW Health Departments have the latest information. 

 

In the midst of panic scenes on the news of people at supermarkets fighting over toilet paper, it was a 

pleasure to speak to Year 12 students during lunchtimes this week. They were informed but calm and 

positive. They are a terrific example to us of how we need to approach these troubling times. I know they 

also had a reassuring and calming influence on me which I am appreciative of. It speaks volumes of the 

culture of Mt St Patrick College that has been nurtured over many years by compassionate and passionate 

educators. 

 

Be the good 

 

Regards 

 

 

Paul Reidy 

Principal 

Volume 1   No. 4 

19th March 2020 
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LIONS YOUTH OF THE YEAR 
On Tuesday 25th February, Year 12 students Lauren Cahill and Janardhan Jolivet took part in the Murwillumbah 
Lions Club-sponsored local round of this national Competition.  
 
The competitors came from Murwillumbah HS, Wollumbin HS and Mt St Patrick College and each received a cheque 
for $50. Janardan won the Public Speaking part of the Competition and Lauren Cahill won the overall award and now 
moves onto the next round of the Competition hosted by Kingscliff Lions Club. Well done to Janardhan and Lauren 
and tthier parents. 
 
GIRLS BASE LEADERSHIP AWARDS 
Year 12 girls Ella Larkin (Community), Lauren Cahill (Academic) and 
Therese Daley (Performing Arts:Music) were finalists in these awards 
designed to acknowledge young women who are showing leadership in 
various fields of endeavour. The Awards Breakfast on Friday 6th March 
coincided with International Women’s Day and is the brainchild of local 
entrepreneur and business woman, Rebecca Hogan. 
 
At the breakfast there were great guest speakers and a very positive 
atmosphere for the empowerment of women. Therese Daley shared the 
Performing and Creative Arts Award (a trophy and money) with a high 
achieving drama student from another local school. Well done, Therese!   
 
BEACON/Yr 7 - 7PARENT TEACHER INTERVIWS 
Year 8 -12 Beacon Certificates will be emailed to parents next Thursday 26th March. Year 7 Beacon Certificates will 
be emailed on Thursday 2nd April.   
 
We had planned to have Year 7 – 9 Parent/Teacher Interviews on Wednesday 8th April but these have been 
postponed until a date to be advised at a later time. 
 
HOMEROOM/SIBLING PHOTOS 
These photos, due to take place tomorrow 20th March, have been postponed until a date early in Term 3, 2020 
 

NSW HEALTH SCHOOL VACCINATION PROGRAM 
At Mt St Patrick College the first round of immunisations will take place on Wednesday 25th March 2020, for Year 7 
(HPV Dose 1 and /or Boostrix) and catch ups for Year 8 HPV (if commenced in 2019). A Parent Information Kit was 
sent home with students on Wednesday 4th March or Thursday 5th March. Consent Forms need to be returned to the 
student’s homeroom teacher by tomorrow Friday 20th March, 2020 if parents want their student immunized. 
 
Immunisation for Year 10 students (Meningococcal) will take place on Wednesday 17th June and catch ups from Year 
7 and 8 from 25th March. The Parent Information Kits will be sent home via students on Wednesday 27th May. 
 
ANZAC DAY: MURWILLUMBAH 
Unfortunately the Murwillumbah March and Cenotaph Service have been cancelled for 2020 as a precaution to stop 
the possible spread of COVED-19. Therefore the College Marching Band and student marchers will not be needed. 
As a community we will need to think of other ways that we can remember the sacrifice of those who preserved our 
freedom here in Australia. Lest We Forget.  
     Mary-Anne McShane 
 Assistant Principal 
 

 

ASSESSMENTS DURING CORONAVIRUS DISRUPTIONS 
During these very uncertain times maintaining integrity in College Assessment is a challenge. Whilst the school is 
open we will continue with our usual assessment policies and procedures.  
 
Assessment Rules 
1. Assessments are designed to give valuable feedback to staff and students which will guide Teaching and 

Learning. They also enable the College to allocate appropriate grades. 
2. The Assessment Calendars are found on the College website. https://mspclism.com/calendars/ Please check 

and discuss with your teacher, any issues immediately. 
3. Absent from a Task- 

Text the College before 9.00am on the day detailing reason. 
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Report to your subject teacher before 9.00am on the day of return to organise to complete the task. Failure to 
do so results in a zero score. Year 10-12 students must present a Doctor’s certificate to the teacher when absent 
from a task. Please note a family holiday is not a suitable excuse to miss an assessment task. 

4. If you know you will be absent from a task for any reason please fill in a variation to assessment form and 
present it to your teacher at least 3 days before the task. 

5. Late Tasks- deduction of 20% per day late. After 3 days a zero is recorded. 
6. Plagiarism can result in a zero being recorded for all participants.  
 
Recently students who are unwell in Years 10-12 have contacted me to say it is difficult to gain an appointment at 
the Doctors to get a Doctor’s Certificate. An alternative is to receive a medical certificate from a Pharmacy. It has 
been possible for some of these students to come in and complete their task and then return home if their illness 
doesn’t prevent them. 
 
Students who are currently in compulsory social isolation due to being in contact with a diagnosed case or who have 
returned from holidays can contact their teachers to discuss assessments. 
 
YEAR 12 ASSESSMENTS 
At this stage Year 12 mid-course assessments will commence on Wednesday 1st  April 2020. Students should 
continue to prepare for them and teachers will inform them if there are any required modifications. It is important that 
Year 12, in particular, attempt to maintain focus in these uncertain times. When everything settles down there will be 
an HSC to complete. 
 
CONTINUITY OF EDUCATION 
It is important that Mt St Patrick students push forward with their Academic Program so as to minimize the impact on 
their educational progress. Staff are currently ensuring that affected students are receiving lessons via email/ google 
classroom or moodle. If a student is concerned they should contact their teachers.  
Please do not hesitate to ‘phone me about any of these issues if you require clarification. 
 Narelle Sherrah 
 Leader of Curriculum 
 

MINISTRY 
YEAR 10 RETREAT 
“There were serious moments, moments to muck around and moments to be emotional” – Sean Carney 
 
Students travelled out to Bornhoffen Camp, 45 minutes out of Murwillumbah, on Wednesday 11th March with a record 
number of attendees. Despite the cool windy environment, students were able to get a deeper understanding of 
themselves, their peers and God. The relationships that were strengthened and formed will have a positive impact 
within our College environment and therefore create a stronger sense of community.  
 
Day One involved the breaking down of barriers. The formation of a more comfortable environment established new 
found relationships and connections with our peers. There were a few nerves and some tension, however, as the 
day progressed, everyone had a sense of belonging within the cohort. A significant activity allowed for letting go of 
the burdens of our past wrong doings whilst encouraging a more peaceful and open-minded experience.  
 
Starting the second day with tired faces, it didn’t stop the sense of enthusiasm that still raged through the students. 
After a filling breakfast, we had games and activities that targeted family relationships, learning of differences 
between families and the confrontation of our peers’ contrasting realities. The views students had about God and 
their spirituality was expressed in creative and meaningful ways. After a nap (aka meditation), emotions were running 
high and many tears were shed. The challenges faced within the second day allowed for growth, acceptance of 
vulnerability and empathy.  
 
During the third day the expression of love, acceptance and belonging by our peers was displayed through the kind 
gestures and words from the previous evening. Pancakes were on the menu and smiles were plentiful. The collective 
efforts and talents within our cohort allowed for a sacred and memorable conclusion to the powerful experience. 
Without this retreat the sense of understanding and maturity expressed by students would not have been 
accomplished or developed.  
 
Here are some comments made by students who participated in the retreat; 

“The scenery allowed me to find peace and tranquillity. Helped me open up.” – Oscar Fairbairn-Gray 

“Was good when we had the long meditations to reflect on ourselves and other people.” – Hannah Whitney  

“An emotional gut-punch at times” – John Lush  

Written by the fantastic and amazing newsletter team – Sophie Mason, Grace Wolfe, Tali Santos, Rory Flynn, Hannah 
Trembath, Caitlin Wallace and Isabella Hodgson  

Michael O’Donohue 
Leader of Evangelisation 
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YEAR 12 RETREAT STUDENT COMMENTS 
- a super heart warning experience that made me realise how much my friends and peers mean to me 
- a connective journey 
- an amazing opportunity to reflect and rejuvenate on where I’m at and where I’m going 
- a retreat where we learn to appreciate our friends, family and peers; one where we learnt to savour the moment, 

big or small 
- my experience was fantastic … could not have had a better time 
 

FROM THE SPORTS DESK 
 

Q SCHOOLS AFL JUNIOR COMPETITION 2020 
Junior Boys AFL   

The stage was set at the Cavanbah Centre as 8 teams from around the Northern Rivers, and a record number of 
players, arrived for the Junior Q Schools Cup competition on Wednesday 4th March. 
 

In our first game against Byron Bay 
High School the boys got off to a good 
start with two straight goals from 
Cameron McLean and Darcy 
Nankivell. The opposition, and a 
strong breeze, got the better of us in 
the second half, however, and we 
were outscored 2.2 to 0.1 to go down 
14 points to 13. 
 

The boys soon found their form 
against St Joseph’s College, Banora 
Point, where they cruised to a 9.2 56 
to 0.1 1 victory. Multiple goals to 
Angus Lindsay (3), Deacon Streader 
(2), and singles to Harrison Bugg (an impressive back heel off the goal line), Charlie Elliott, Darcy Nankivell and Fin 
Kelly. 
 

Confidence was high as we faced up against Mr Reidy’s Alma Mater, Xavier Catholic College from Ballina. A finals 
spot was on the line and the standard of footy matched the expectations. Both teams were highly competitive but 
our boys came away with the win 21-7. Goals to Cameron McLean (2) and Fin Kelly contributed to a final score line 
of 3.3 21 to 1.1. 7. 
 

Having finished on top of Pool B, the boys were into the final against Pool A winners, Maclean High School. There 
were a few nerves as the boys faced up to the bigger bodies, and more substantial facial hair, of their opposition 
and by half time neither team had scored a major. Our captain for the day, and star onballer, Charlie Elliott went 
down with an elbow injury in the first half, and the boys rallied around their leader, bringing home a hard fought 7 
point win. They now progress to the next round of the Q Schools competition. 
 

Best on Ground for the day was Deacon Streader, who competed ferociously all day, setting up several goals and 
scoring a couple himself, followed closely by Jack Foggo, whose excellent ruckwork and follow up around the 
ground, tackling pressure and disposal, were outstanding. 
 

Congratulations to all the boys, who played with courage, dash and pride all day. 
Coach:Mr Holder 

 
Junior Girls AFL  
On Wednesday 4th March our junior squad of AFL 
girls travelled to the Cavanbah Sports Centre in 
Byron Bay to compete the in the AFL Competition.  
 
We took an experienced group of Year 9 and 8 girls 
from last year’s competition and two new Year 7 
recruits. There was a great feeling of excitement as 
the girls wanted to improve last year’s result.  We 
were placed in Pool B and were determined to finish 
on top to qualify for the final game against the 
winner of Pool A. Our first game was against game 
against Byron Bay High School and we played a full 
22 minutes and came out victorious by a number of 
goals. Leading goal kickers were Ebony Northeast 
and Hannah Davis, with many points scored by Mahalia Ashforth and Chelsea Follet.  Scoring was made easy by 
the clearance efforts from from Ruby Cummins and Chelsea Follett. 
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The next games were against St Josephs and Wollumbin and we had convincing wins over both teams. Leading goal 
scorers included Ari Sampson-Jones, Amelia Keyes, Jorja Evans and Ebony Northeast (captain).  
 
Ari Sampson-Jones and Billi Hutton made an awesome debut to the team as Year 7 recruits. Ari was awesome in 
the forward line, kicking 4 goals and Billi helped out with great defensive play as Centre Half Back. Great tackling 
and bravery was shown by many team members, with special mention to Lily and Ruby Van Den Driest for their 
consistent contributions to the team. 
 
We made it to the final on the big field against Lindisfarne, Anglican Grammar. We fought hard and the team played 
well with many great tackles and scores at goal. Unfortunately, Lindisfarne were too good and our girls were very 
gracious in defeat.  
 
Commendations go out to all the girls for their attitude and commitment. All the girls were a credit to the College and 
a pleasure to manage and coach.  Looking forward to the next competition with these girls. 

Coach:Mrs Millward 
 
Q SCHOOLS AFL SENIOR COMPETITION 2020 
Senior Girls AFL 
On Friday 6th of March 19 Senior Girls AFL players participated in the AFL Queensland Schools Q-Cup. The players 
had a tough first game against Kingscliff High School being defeated 13-26. The girls showed huge improvement in 
their skill level, communication and teamwork in the next two games defeating St Joseph College 54-6 and Casino 
39-8.  I congratulate all the competitors on their fantastic behaviour and for representing the College with pride. 

Coach: Miss Serone 
 

 
 
Senior Boys AFL   
We travelled to the Cavanbah Centre in Byron Bay on Friday 6th March to compete against 8 other teams from 
around the Northern Rivers. Hopes were high as we had one of the strongest teams MSPC has been able to produce 
in many years.   
 
We had a tough matchup against Kingscliff High School for our first game. It was a physical encounter on a soggy 
ground which left many of our players sore. The opposition were pressing hard, however, thanks to Finn Whitney 
and Callum Van Den Driest hitting the scoreboard, we managed to finish on top by 2 goals.   
 
By the second game the boys had gelled, the backline was sticking to their opponents like glue and there was good 
connection and ball movement between the midfield and forward line. With Dylan Jeffrey using his pace to rebound 
the ball out of the backline and Travis Lavender proving to be a strong marking target, the boys managed to get up 
by 4 goals. 
 
The next game against Casino was shortened to 12 minutes so as to fit in all matches. The boys did very well to not 
get sucked into the rough antics that Casino employed on a number of occasions. In the end we come out the victors 
by 4 points.   
 
In the final we matched up against Lindisfarne, who have managed to get the better of us in most of our previous 
encounters. By this stage of the competition, injuries were starting to take their toll, with most players at least suffering 
from cramp. This was an extremely close contest with the majority of the game played between the arcs. In the end, 
not one goal was scored by either side. The boys, who had played with passion and desperation all day, couldn’t 
quite muster the energy to get over the line, going down by just 2 points in a nail biter. An amazing effort boys! You 
should be very proud. 

Coach: Mr Weetman 
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DIOCESAN SWIMMING CHAMPIONSHIPS   
The College mini-van, along with some very capable swimmers, had an early start 
on Thursday 5th March as it made its way to Lismore Memorial Pool for the 2020 
Diocesan Swimming Championships. As always, there were some outstanding 
swims, some personal bests and great enthusiasm and effort. 
 
Congratulations to all of the College Swimming Team members. The College was 
proudly represented by: Isiah Doevendans, Sean Farrelly, Martin Smith, Jack 
French, Matthew Ryan, Zayne Chisholm, Wyatt Gradisnik, Jacob Lanyon, Michael 
Todd, Jacob Stella, Quinn McCarthy, Tom Robson, Darcy Wills, Brendan Piccini, 
Layla Hutchinson, Ella McCluskey, Isabella Millar, Billi Hutton, Olive Jacobs, Hannah 
Millar, Gabrielle Flood, Kloe Mills and Sashi Wills. 
 
Many of these swimmers placed in the top three of their events. A special mention to 
Isiah Doevendans who won the 50m Breaststroke event for his age; the 15-16 years boys 
Relay team who finished third; and Sashi Wills who competed in ten events, finishing first, 
second or third in every one. After 1350m of swimming, Sashi was awarded the 17 and 
over Age Champion. Congratulations Sashi on your wonderful achievement. 
 
The full results can be found on the Lismore Diocese website 
https://sport.lism.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2020-Lismore-Dio-Secondary-
Swimming-Full-Results.pdf 
 
Isiah and Sashi were selected into the Lismore Diocese Swimming team to compete 
against other NSW Catholic schools. Unfortunately, the NSW CCC Swimming 
championships, held at Homebush, have been postponed. 
 
Thank you to all the swimmers for their efforts and excellent behavior on the day. An additional thank you to the 
parents, and grandparents for your support, encouragement, and cheering on the day. We look forward to event next 
year. 

Mrs Kyllie Bevan                                Mr Tim Whitney 
Team Manager                                  Sports Coordinator 

 
TITANS 9’S RUGBY LEAGUE 
Unfortunately, the Titans 9’s was postponed due to field closures. The new date for this event has yet to be set. 
Possibly in light of the emerging health concerns this event may end up being cancelled. We will inform players as 
soon as we hear anything, but MSPC will certainly not be participating in Terms 1 or 2. 
 
TERM 2 SPORT (YRS 10 & 11) 
Students in Years 10 and 11 will need to select their recreational sports choices for Term 2 in Week 10. The selection 
process for these students will open next Monday morning 23rd  March and will close Friday afternoon, 3rd April at 
3.15pm. The students will be allocated their options upon close. They will then have Week 11 only to change their 
sports choice if they were not happy with what they have received. Parents will then be billed for the expense of their 
child’s selection. 
 
Please sit with your child and talk about what option they can select as some have considerable financial commitment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OPTION COST / WEEK COST /TERM 

Ten Pin Bowling $13 $117 

Beach Volleyball $10 $90 

Indoor Soccer $10 $90 

Free Weights $5 $45 

“Boot Camp” @ The Gym $8 $72 

Tennis $2 $18 

Surfing $5 $45 

Fitness with Lewy! $8 $72 

Lawn Bowls $5 $45 

Fishing Free Free 

Hockey Training Free Free 

Yoga Free Free 

Power Walking Free Free 

School Sport  Free Free 

https://sport.lism.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2020-Lismore-Dio-Secondary-Swimming-Full-Results.pdf
https://sport.lism.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2020-Lismore-Dio-Secondary-Swimming-Full-Results.pdf
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CO VID – 19 AND REPRESENTATIVE SCHOOL SPORT 
Unfortunately, a decision has been made to cancel all Interschool Sport and Excursions for Term 2. This will greatly 
affect the sporting calendar and opportunities for our children at Mt St Patrick. Sports now cancelled during Term 2 
include: 

- College Cross Country 28th April 

- NSWCCC AFL Selection trials Wagga Wagga 29th & 30th April 

- NRCC Rugby League and Volleyball Casino 1st May 

- NSW CCC Rugby Union Selection Trials 4th & 5th May Sydney 

- NRCC Netball 5th May Arkinstall Park 

- Country Cup Rugby League U13 & U15’s Tweed Heads 

- Cochrane Cup Rugby League Woodlawn 8th May 

- CCC Open Rugby League Woodlawn 13th May 

- Girls League Murwillumbah 18th May 

- Dio Cross Country Grafton 22nd May 

- NRCC Hockey Lismore 26th May 

- NSWCCC Cross Country Eastern Creek 12th June 

- Lindisfarne Tri Series Hockey 11th & 16th June 

- College Athletics carnival 19th June (Postponed) 

- NRCC Touch Football 1st July Ballina 

Please be advised that these decisions are not made lightly and are done so with our students health as our number 
one priority. 
 
SPORT CANCELLATIONS AT NSWCCC LEVEL 
I received an email from Mr John Cocciola (Lismore Diocesan Sport officer) which covers some cancellations of 
Catholic Sport New South Wales (CSNSW) sports on Tuesday morning. Below is the information contained in that 
message: 

To keep everyone updated, MacKillop / Polding / CCC  have currently suspended our events as per our website 
-  https://csnsw.sport/news/events-suspended . 
  
We are also looking at potentially suspending further events in Term 2. This will be similar to the approach taken by 
CHS and SSA. We will keep you updated in regard to this as I believe more bodies /associations will suspend events, 
for example, Cricket NSW will cease staff delivered programs in all schools across NSW from Tuesday 17 March 
2020, until further notice.   
  
Please also note the Public Health Order which was released today. Subsequently, all events where there are likely 
to be 500 people or more must not be held until at least 14 June 2020. This will result in cross country not being held 
(12 June). https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/diseases/Documents/covid-19-public-events-order-20200315.pdf 

  
As of Monday 16th March 2020, the following CSNSW Sport have been suspended until further notice. 

*Updated 5:15pm* 

 Monday March 16th – NSWCCC Water Polo Selections 

 Monday March 16th – NSW All Schools 15 Years Cricket Selections 

 Tuesday 17th – Thursday 19th March – NSW All Schools U19 Years Cricket Selections 

 Sunday 22nd - Wednesday 25th March - School Sport Australia Triathlon 

 Monday 23rd March – NSWCCC Hockey Selections 

 Monday 23rd March – Tuesday 24th March – NSW All Schools Tennis 

 Tuesday 24th March – NSWCCC Baseball Selections 

 Wednesday 25th March - SICC Rugby League Selections 

 Wednesday 25th March – NSWCPS Swimming Championships 

 Friday 27th March – MacKillop Football Trials 

 Monday 30th March – NSWCCC Golf Selections 

 Tuesday 31st March – NSWCCC Swimming & Diving 

 Wednesday 1st April – Polding Australian Football (AFL) Trials 

 Wednesday 1st April - Northern Country Rugby League Selections 

 Wednesday 1st April - Western Country Rugby League Selections 

https://csnsw.sport/news/events-suspended
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/diseases/Documents/covid-19-public-events-order-20200315.pdf
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 Friday 3rd April – MacKillop Australian Football (AFL) Trials   

 Monday 6th - Tuesday 7th April - NSW PSSA Swimming & Diving Championships 

 Wednesday 8th April – NSWCCC Touch Selections 

 Wednesday 8th April – NSW All Schools Baseball Selections 

 Monday 13th - Thursday 16th April - NSW All Schools Sailing Championships 

 Monday 13th - Friday 17th April - NSW v QLD Cricket Exchange 

 Monday 20th - Wednesday 22nd April - NSWCCC Girls Rugby League Development Camp 

 Sunday 26th April - Sunday 3rd May - School Sport Australia Baseball 

 Sunday 26th April - Friday 1st May - NSW v QLD 15 Years Cricket Exchange 

 Saturday 2nd - Saturday 9th May - School Sport Australia Tennis 

 Saturday 9th - Saturday 16th May - School Sport Australia Softball 

 
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Tim Whitney 
Sports Coordinator 

 

DRAMA 
ZEAL THEATRE PRODUCTION OF ‘MELTDOWN’ REVIEW 
On Friday 13th March all of Year 9, Year 11 and 12 Drama students had the privilege of attending a performance and 
workshop conducted by Zeal Theatre Company, presented by actors and teachers, Stefo and Tom. The themes 
discussed throughout the play and the manner in which they were portrayed was astounding. The performance 
discussed important issues, all of which are very prominent in today’s society, the main one being mental health. As 
the audience, we followed the journey of a young high school boy, facing the challenges of family, mental health, 
self-actualisation and being misunderstood by those around him. Acting as multiple characters within the same 
scene, Stefo and Tom were both fantastic. Their use of characterization and transformative acting was inspiring and 
a pleasure to watch. The actors cleverly incorporated music into the production, setting the mood and atmosphere 
and expertly crafted one prop into a range of different uses. The play was a joy to watch and to observe to skills and 
expertise of Stefo and Tom was more beneficial than I can describe. 

Chloe Hillcoat  
Year 11 Drama 

 

 

SOLOMON ISLANDS FUNDRAISER CANCELLED 
The planned Timezone Fundraiser on 25th March has been cancelled. Students who have purchased tickets can 
receive a refund from the person they purchased the ticket from or from the College Office.  
At this stage the Trip has not been cancelled but may be postponed to another date. The students are continuing to 
prepare with regular fundraising at the College.  

 
LITERACY AND NUMERACY: NAPLAN 2020 
NAPLAN Online Readiness Test 
All NSW schools are required to participate in a school readiness test for NAPLAN Online on Monday 23rd  March. 
The school readiness test is a ‘practice run’ for schools to assess their technology ahead of NAPLAN Online (held in 
May). The readiness test is not an assessment of student ability. The readiness test allows schools to: 

• become familiar with the NAPLAN Online test format and processes; 
• check whether they have the technical capacity, rooms and devices to administer NAPLAN Online; 
• provide students in NAPLAN Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 with the opportunity to experience the online test question types 
and format by completing a practice NAPLAN online test. 
 
All Year 7 and 9 students are required to have a fully charged laptop and headphones on Monday 23rd 
March. 

Thank you, 
Simon Holder and Kyllie Bevan 
Literacy and Numeracy Coordinators 
 

 

John Cocciola | Diocesan Sport Officer, Learning Services 
Catholic Schools Office Diocese of Lismore 
3 Dawson St Lismore NSW 2480 
PO Box 158 Lismore NSW 2480 
02 6627 6237    0418 643 476 
www.lism.catholic.edu.au 

http://www.lism.catholic.edu.au/
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LEARNING HUB 
PARENT ASSEMBLY BOOKS 
As part of our general collection of print resources we have a section that has been purchased and donated to the 
College by the Diocese of Lismore Catholic Schools Parent Assembly. 
 
This current collection of more than 44 books is being added to all the time and these are available for parents to 
borrow. 
 
Further information about these titles can be found on the Library Home Page. You can access this via the College 
‘moodle’ page, https://moodle.mursclism.catholic.edu.au/ 
 
For more information on any title click on the image of that book. Books with a tick are available for loan. If you 
would like to borrow a title please phone’ or send an email request to the Library Assistant, Barbara Grant, at 
barbara.grant@lism.catholic.edu.au and the book of your choice will be loaned out under your child's name and 
they can bring it home for you. Loans are for a period of 14 days and may be renewed for a further 14 days. 
 
 

CO-ORDINATOR’S, PRINCIPAL’S AND COLLEGE 
AWARDS 
LISIEUX 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 7 
Archie Fairbairn-Gray, Ethan Johnston, Hiwot Nardi. 
 
Year 8 
Khloe Mann, Olivia Mason. 
 

Year 9 
Ashley Gray 
 

LORETO 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 7 
Kathryn Warren 
 

Year 11 
Leila Parnaby 
 

LUCAN 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 7 
Jesse Barrett, Angus Miller, Charlize Ricciuti. 
 
Year 8 
Tiamika Davidson, Bodhi Lehane, Caitlyn Moore. 
 

Year 12 
Mia De Haas 
 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
Year 8 
Tiamika Davidson, Bodhi Lehane. 
 

NAGLE 
CO-ORDINATOR’S AWARDS 
Year 8 
Romy Maloney 
 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 
Year 8 
Romy Maloney 

 
 

 
Term 1    
Week 9                               Week 10 

 
2019 CALENDAR  
March 25th Yr 7 Injections HPV+ / Yr 8 catch ups 

 30th Yr 11 Entertainment White Card Training 
April 1st – 9th Yr 12 Assess/Exams 
 2nd Newsletter Home 
 6th Yr 7 2021 Enrolments close 
 9th Final day of Term 1 

 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
TERM 1 

Week 9 
23/3 Ranee Sinniah 
24/3 Lisa Stella 
25/3 Chris Reynolds 
26/3 Gundi Newland 
27/3 Gene Molloy 
 
Week 10 
30/3 Billy Battese 
31/3 Ann Daly 
  1/4 Chris Reynolds 
  2/4 Jenny Curnow 
  3/4 Lesley Bridges, Billy Battese 

 

Mon 
Tues 
Wed 
Thurs 
Fri 

   23/3 
   24/3 
   25/3 
   26/3 
   27/3 

Day   16 
Day   17 
Day   18 
Day   19 
Day   20 

Mon 
Tues 
Wed 
Thurs 
Fri 

  30/3 
  31/3 
    1/4 
    2/4 
    3/4 

Day    1 
Day    2 
Day    3 
Day    4 
Day    5 

https://moodle.mursclism.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:barbara.grant@lism.catholic.edu.au
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